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Safety Information Bulletin 

 
SIB No.: 2014-21 
 
Issued:  18 July 2014 
[Correction: 21 July 2014] 

Subject: Airspace and Air Traffic Service route segment closures 
following the Boeing 777 MH17 accident 

Ref. Publications:  NOTAM A1514/14 and A1517/14 issued on 17 July 2014 
regarding the Ukrainian airspace, see Appendix 1 of this SIB. 

 FDC 4/2182 Airspace Special Notice of Ukraine Potentially 
Hazardous Situation issued by the Federal Aviation 
Administration (FAA) on 18 July 2014. 

 EASA SIB 2014-10 on the Simferopol Flight Information 
Region (FIR) issued on 03 April 2014. 

Reason: This SIB is republished to correct the referenced EASA SIB 
number. 

Applicability: National Aviation Authorities and aircraft operators. 

Description: Taking into consideration the reported loss of Boeing 777 
Malaysian Airlines flight MH17 in eastern Ukraine on 17 July 
2014, a series of notices to airmen (NOTAMs) affecting the 
Simferopol (UKFV) and Dnepropetrovsk (UKDV) Flight 
Information Region (FIR) have been issued. 

 This SIB is issued in addition to the previously published 
EASA SIB 2014-10 which was related to the situation in 
Crimea and the changes to the Simferopol FIR that are under 
the responsibility of Ukraine. 

The Agency draws the aviation community’s attention to the 
possible existence of serious risks to the safety of 
international civil flights and the consequent airspace 
restrictions implemented.  

Due to the unsafe situation created by a conflict on the 
eastern border of Ukraine and the situation over Crimea, 
where more than one Air Traffic Service provider may be 
controlling flight within the same airspace, careful attention 
should be given to NOTAM and information addressing 
airspace and routes modifications. 

 

http://www.faa.gov/news/updates/media/Special_Notice_UKRAINE.pdf
http://ad.easa.europa.eu/ad/2014-10
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Recommendation(s): National Aviation Authorities should ensure that all aircraft 
operators are aware of the following information:  

The European Aviation Safety Agency (EASA), and 
EUROCONTROL Network Manager strongly recommend 
airspace users to: 

1. avoid the airspace of the Simferopol (UKFV) FIR and 
circumnavigate it by using available alternative 
routings, and 

2. circumnavigate prohibited routes in Dnepropetrovsk 
(UKDV) FIR. 

In addition, the EASA and the Network Manager recommend 
to review and consider current security threat and information 
and all relevant NOTAMs. 

EASA and the Network Manager will monitor the situation and 
advise on any update as the situation develops. 

Contact(s): For further information contact the Safety Information Section, 
Executive Directorate, EASA. E-mail: ADs@easa.europa.eu. 

Advice from EUROCONTROL Network Manager can be 
found on the NOP Network Operations Portal: 
https://www.public.cfmu.eurocontrol.int/PUBPORTAL; 
E-mail: nm.current.ops.manager@eurocontrol.int. 

mailto:ADs@easa.europa.eu
https://www.public.cfmu.eurocontrol.int/PUBPORTAL
mailto:nm.current.ops.manager@eurocontrol.int


Appendix 1 - NOTAM A1514/14 and A1517/14 


